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The Jinga 

The Jinga is a community newsletter produced by Cann River P-12 College, for the 
school and the wider community to enjoy.   
You can  keep up to date with what has happened and what’s on the horizon.  
Jinga is published fortnightly on a Friday, throughout school terms.  If you have any 
community information you would like published in the Jinga, please contact us at 
the school: 
 

Email: sarah.nation@education.vic.gov.au 
 

Telephone: (03) 5158 6245      Facsimile (03) 5158 6361 

  It is free of charge to include any 

  upcoming community events or 

  news stories so please feel free to 

  email anything of interest.  

 

  Advertising Rates for commercial 

  businesses are as follows: 

  Full Page advertisement  $11.00 

  1/2 page advertisement  $5.50 

  1/4 page advertisement $2.75 

  When submitting your  

  advertisement, please let us know 

  the duration.  

  Thank you.  

 

Bank details for direct deposit 

BSB: 313 140       A/C: 120 621 36 

Front Cover: 
 

Black snake productions 
visit 

 

Cut off dates for Jinga,  

will be every fortnight on  

 

Wednesday 
 

31st May 

14th June 

19th July 

2nd August 



From the Principal’s desk 
Acting Principal’s report 

As we near the middle of the term our students continue to be busy with their schoolwork, along with a range 

of extra-curricular activities that we have had on offer.  Some highlights have included the whole school and  

inter-school cross country (many thanks to Tammy for coordinating this and to staff for supporting our  

students), the Cheeky Mac productions incursion, Drumbeat, our Mother’s Day stall, the Gippsland Mobile Tech 

library, surfing and fishing with our year 7-10 students.  

 

Sickness 

As we enter the colder months of the year, it is inevitable that we will have an increase in sickness.   

To minimize the chance of spreading illness, we ask that you keep your child at home if they are sick and ring 

the office to let us know, so that we can arrange work for them to complete at home.  We have also seen an 

increase in Covid in East Gippsland in recent weeks.  We are required to send students home if they have Covid 

like symptoms.  If your child tests positive to Covid we ask that you inform us as a courtesy.  We will treat the 

knowledge of any Covid cases with the utmost discretion.  If you require Covid test kits or masks please let us 

know. 

 

School Uniform 

Over time we have observed that there has been a reduction in the number of students wearing school  

uniform.  There are many reasons why schools ask students to wear a school uniform, including that it gives 

students a sense of connection and belonging to their school, and it reduces opportunities for bullying based 

on what students are wearing.  We would appreciate your support in making sure that your child attends 

school wearing their uniform.  If students require school polos or hoodies just ask at the office. 

 

Vaping information session 

Another reminder about our Vaping Information session to be delivered by Gippsland Lakes Complete Health 

on Wednesday 31st of May.  The session will run for 40 minutes, starting at 3.30, and all parents/guardians are 

welcome.  We will provide food after the session.  Please let us know if you will be joining us for catering  

purposes.  

 

Kind regards, 

Nick Woodward 

 

Acting Principal 













X – COUNTRY 

On Wednesday the 10th of May, we had the school X-country.  It was a cold afternoon and due to the  

previous week of bad weather, we had to alter the track a bit so we weren’t running through giant  

puddles.  Thankyou to all the students who participated, either running or walking.  Every single point 

counts on the day. Thankyou to our awesome staff, who did an amazing job on the day especially those 

who ran the course.  It was fantastic to see so many parents and family there to cheer the kids on, but 

there can only be one winner on the day. 

Orange house won with a total of 36 points beating Brown house by 4 points.  Brown house finished with 

a total of 34 points. 



Primary Divisional X – Country 

On Monday 15th of May, we travelled to Bairnsdale to compete in the Primary Divisional X-country.  

Nic Maragos, Zoe Maragos and Aida Crawshaw, competed in the 9/10 year old 2km race.   It was a very 

big occasion for the three students.  They couldn’t believe how many kids were there, and how many 

were in their race.  They all competed well and ran as hard as they could.  Each race had about 100 kids 

running in it and the results were… 

Nic 42nd 9/10 yr boys  Zoe 30th 9/10 yr girls   Aida 36th 9/10 yr girls 

Congratulations kids, you should be very proud of your achievements.  A special shout out to Elliot 

Pardew who was supposed to come with us but was unfortunately sick with a cold. 



9/10 Humanities Context:  

 

Last term, students in Year 9/10 Humanities were given a task to write a letter to a significant other.  The scenario 

the students were given, required them to make up a character who had emigrated from Great Britain to Australia 

in the mid nineteenth century.  









WANTED 
Our students are in need of empty plastic containers  

with lids, for cookery class. 

If you have any you no longer need 

Please could we have them at the school. 

 

For example 

Ice cream containers 

Margarine containers 

Take away containers etc 
 

Thank you 

The school will providing catering. 

Please let the school know if you are attending for catering purposes. 

Thank you. 











Cann River Hall Hire Fees as of January 2023 
Hire fees per hour:  
 
 - Hire of Main Hall only – $10 per hour  
 - Hire of the hall and kitchen $15 hour   
  
Hire fees PER DAY (includes setup time & pick up time): 
 - Private Hire of Hall and Kitchen - $100 (bond required of $100) 
 - Community group or not for profit - $100 (no bond required)  
 
Key pickup & drop-off:  Normally, hirers, are asked to pick up the key from the 
Cann River P/12 College (51586245).  
 
If you cannot arrange this, let us know, and we can organise for the key to be left  
elsewhere, or one of our committee members to meet you at the hall.  
 
We ask that the hall hirers keep the hall clean and tidy. If the committee has to  
employ a cleaner, there may be a surcharge on future bookings. 

 

 

 

Massage Therapy 

Remedial / Sports / Relaxation 

Winter special - Hot Rocks 

Contact Jodie 0438 096 808 



 

LV Electrical and Air conditioning 
 

For all your electrical and air conditioning installation needs.   

Servicing Orbost to Mallacoota.  

Domestic and commercial experience. 

 

0438 521 928 

Call Larz Van der sant for friendly, local and punctual service. 

REC:28752 

Selection Civil 

Bobcat and Tipper Hire 

- Minor earthworks   - Block clearing and clean ups 

- Site preparation    - Driveways  
  

  All enquires, contact Mick Connley 

   0409 586 380 

   selectioncivil@outlook.com 
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